OWG Report to ROS
December 09, 2010
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met November 18, 2010.
On November 18th, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
Operations Task Force Report – update on Voltage Profile issues with +/- 2 % of set-point and +/- 5 % of nominal. Jack is in the process of writing changes to the NOGRR and nodal protocols. Action item to follow up on progress OTF is making on this issue.

Black Start Task Force Report - NOGRR has been tabled for a month. Action item for BSTF to review the CNP comments on the draft NOGRR and look at definition of Cranking Paths and compare to CIP-002 version 4. This NOGRR will come back again for OWG review. NPRR is approved with OWG comments.

The Texas RE Report – Mark Henry asked OWG members to comment on the ongoing field test. NERC Preliminary Disturbance report will still be submitted to the ISO. The new Texas RE analysis report is a 2 step process. The form is on the Texas RE website. Preliminary analysis is due in 5 days and is sent to Texas RE. After 5 days a detailed analysis has to be submitted for certain events. The analysis should include the root cause of the event like equipment failure, mis-operation of equipment, etc.

The OWG reviewed the following:

NOGRR 043 Synchronization with OGRR208, Voltage Ride-Through (VRT) Requirement –Tabled for one month.

NOGRR 044 Clarification of a PSS In-Service – Jack (LCRA) and Jose (ERCOT) are going to incorporate their changes in the next version of this document. Frank Owens will email the same version for review and comments.

NOGRR 052 Conductor/Transformer Facility Rating – This has been approved will return to OWG for IA review.

System Operations Report – None 
Nodal Operating Guide Task Force – Brad (CNP) reported group is idle.
Other Discussions:  Lindley Ellisor (Texas RE) talked about CEH’s and 2011 Operators Training Seminar (OTS). Tip Tipton (Brazos) was displeased with ERCOT’s non participation as presenters at 2011 OTS.  Leo Villanueva apologized that ERCOT is not presenting due to resource limitation because of the implementation of Nodal. Frank Owens mentioned that Black start training is still going to be from ERCOT at 2011 OTS. He also took an action item to move this issue up the ladder about ERCOT’s involvement in OTS. We the OWG would like for ROS to pass this message on to TAC and from there to the Board.
Next OWG meeting will be on December 15th in Austin at the Met Center.
